
 

 

  

 

 

 

New York, 10 September 2020 

 

Excellency, 

 

We have the honour to write to you in our capacity as co-coordinators of the General Assembly on COVID-

19-related initiatives. We would like to reiterate our appreciation to you and your Mission for your 

constructive engagement, participation, and flexibility throughout the negotiations.  

 

We have the privilege to share the final version of the COVID-19 Omnibus Resolution “Comprehensive 

and Coordinated Response to the COVID-19 Pandemic”, for the adoption during the next plenary meeting 

of the General Assembly.  

 

The text includes the final version of OP20 and OP47. Since Tuesday, the co-coordinators have conducted 

meetings with small groups and held many bilateral meetings to identify the way forward. For OP20, we 

have decided to revert back to language closely based on PP4 of WHA 73.1. For OP47, minor adjustments 

have been made regarding the language on financial support. It is the understanding of the co-coordinators, 

based on consultations with Member States, that this language presents the clearest path to a consensual 

adoption of the resolution.  

 

We look forward to your support and the consensual adoption of the resolution.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

H.E. Mrs. Adela Raz,       H.E. Mr. Ivan Šimonović, 

Permanent Representative of Afghanistan    Permanent Representative of Croatia  

to the United Nations      to the United Nation 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

 

 

 

 

 

 


